
This week’s open evening was a huge success. Thank you to all families who came along. 
Chartwells food tasting went down a storm—it was almost a supper club in the hall. Many 
of our new families enjoyed exploring the whole school and even ventured outside in the 
mist and rain. At the start of the sessions, I shared the new school vision and aims which 
are attached to the newsletter email and on the school website. A few key bits of 
information to share, if you didn’t manage to make the event are below: 

We are also inviting you back 
to Friday’s celebration 

assembly after half term. It 
will be at 2.45pm in the hall. 
We’ve been working hard on 
expectations of behaviour in 

assemblies so please come in 
quietly to support us on that.  

We will also be launching 
coffee mornings and parent 

forums again very soon.  

Today saw the turn of Year 5 in their Bikeability training and the children explored level 1 
skills. Year 6 have one more group session for level 2. More sporting news is inside the 
newsletter!  

There have been some updates to TT Rockstars. If using the website at home, please visit 
play.ttrockstars.com/reset to load the latest version in your device's browser or update the 
Times Tables Rock Stars app from the app store. This is part of home-learning 
for key stage two and is key to developing times table skills.  

 
Mrs Read 



Pupil News 

What a fantastic turn out at Helston School for the 
2nd race in the Cross Country League. Nine KS1 children 
came along to run in the Fun Run with fabulous smiles on 
their faces. There were 15 children from our Y3/4s with very impressive results. 
Seven of our runners came comfortably in the top ten. A special congratulations 
to Felix for coming first in his race! 
Our Year 5/6 team consisted of 10 runners, with 3 coming within the top ten. 
Thank you so much to all the parents for cheering on the children. The next race 
is at Porthleven on Tuesday 8th November. 
Let's see if even more children support the next event. Remember every child 
who runs gains points for the school league.  
Mrs Brown 

 
 

Swimming Success!  
Harry Mabgwe has achieved his 25m swimming certificate! A wonderful 
achievement and one which took determination and perseverance. Well done!  

 
If your child has something special they’d like to celebrate or share with us then 

please do send it in or email:  
head@mullion-ji.cornwall.sch.uk 

secretary@mullion-ji.cornwall.sch.uk 



A School Snapshot 
Please look out for our Reception Class Children in the Falmouth 

Packet next Wednesday in the ‘First Day at School’ feature. 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

Cauliflower Christmas Cards 
Well done to the children for all of their fantastic Christmas 
card designs.  The ordered designs have now been sent off and 
confirmation has been received that they have arrived 
safely.  As soon as the orders arrive in School, we will let you 
know.  About £235 has been raised for the School.  Thank you 
for your wonderful support of this project.   
Miss Hayhurst  
 

 



Reminders 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Diary Dates 

Tuesday 18th Oct Year 6 Swimming 
Thursday 20th Oct Nasal Flu Vaccinations 
Thursday 20th Oct School Halloween Disco 
Friday 21st Oct  Last Day of Term 
Monday 31st Oct Inset Day 
Tuesday 1st Nov  Back to School 


